

## **CAMPBELL TOWN DISTRICT FORUM**

Meeting held on Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup>. April 2021 commencing at 9.30a.m

**PRESENT** Jill Clarke Chairperson.

Jill Davis (Minute Sec.) John Ashman, Sally Hills, Jo Taylor, Poppy Lyne.

**In Attendance** Mayor Cr. Mary Knowles.

**Apologies** - Owen Diefenbach, Fiona Oates. Luci Copas-Fowler

A Minute Silence was observed for the passing of late Bevis Perkins, ex Forum Member, Prince Phillip the Duke of Edenborough & Dallas Burr ex council employee.

### **.Declaration of any Pecuniary interest by a member of a special committee of Council.**

Nil.

### **Confirmation of minutes**

The minutes of the C'Town District Forum held on the 2<sup>nd</sup>. March 2021 were a true & correct record of proceedings. Moved John/Poppy Lyne. Carried.

### **Business arising from the Minutes**

**Underpass** – No further update has been provided. Resolved Council to follow up on invitation to Tas Growth Representative to attend forum council meeting to further the discussion on underpass & main street upgrade.

**Bicentennial Celebrations** – Jill Clarke reported on the next function to be a Cocktail evening on the 31<sup>st</sup>. May at the Town Hall from 6.00 to 8.00 p.m.

**MOU** The Mayor Cr. Knowles advised that this matter is still in progress.

**Town Hall Review** - General discussion took place & Mayor Knowles spoke on the ongoing process the council are required to follow.

**Tourist Signs** - Forum advised that 10 signs are noted in the budget & a commitment of 10 per year will be replaced.

**Invitations** No update available.

**Anglican Diocese & Centacare Evolve Partnership** - This project is still moving along & it is a possibility that it will be in a position for public consultation May/June.

### **GENERAL BUSINESS**

**Promotion of Forum** Following on from discussion referring to the awareness of the forum Cr. Knowles to investigate the possibility of promoting Forum on Northern Midlands Council face book page & local members can further distribute general information.

**School Rep.** Resolved Jo Taylor to contact the school to how best can the school be represented or how it can interact with Forum on a regular basis. Moved Jill Davis/Poppy Lyne. Carried

**2021/22 NMC.** A paper was tabled which had been previously distributed to Forum members on the Budget feedback meeting on 31/3/2021. Noted - No Forum members received a email advising the time & date of this meeting/bus tour.

**High Street** - Moved Jo Taylor & Seconded John Ashman that Council investigate the possibility of declaring the footpath between 80 High Street and Queen Street to be a 'SMOKE FREE' zone and notify owners of all premises in the area to make sure the outside eating areas are kept **CLEAN &** free from garbage at **all times**. Carried.

**Garbage Bins** - Moved John Ashman second Jill Davis that council consider larger & maybe a better style of garbage bin be placed in High Street in the area of Zepps & Banjo's. Carried.

There being no further business meeting closed 10.40am.

Next Meeting Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup>. May 2021 @ 9.30.am.